考試科目:英文(轉大二)所別:各系所 第 1/5頁

第一部份:詞彙和結構

註:本次考試 不可以參考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。

本部份共 15 題,每題含一個空格。請就試題冊上 A、B、C、D 四個選項中選出最適合題意的字或詞 在答案卷上。	],標示
1. Operator, I'd like to place a direct call Spain, please.	
A. to B. in	
C. at D. buy	
2. How much this pair of socks cost?	
A. is B. do	
C. does D. are	
3. The post office be closing in fifteen minutes.	
A. can  B. will	
C. going D. did	
4. Aaron a letter to his friend in Cuba last week.	
A. mails B. mailing	
C. to mail D. mailed	
5. We all know that smoking is quite to our health.	
A. harmful B. danger	
C. scary D. sick	
6. Frank failed the exam because he ever studied.	
A. hard B. mostly	
C. sometimes D. hardly	
7. Ms. Cheng is such a great teacher that all the students in her class look up her.	
A. with B. about	
C. to D. at	
8. My brother is a person you can always rely on.	
A. who B. in that	
C. who's D. which	
9. You may have any dessert you finish your dinner first.	
A. if B. whether	
C. while D. before	
10. Mr. Shih will call his wife he gets back to the office.	
A. immediately B. as soon as	
C. while D. previous	
11. We don't usually eat at this restaurant because it is too	
A. cheap B. delicious	
C. convenient D. expensive	
12. Relax. You still have a couple of hours before you have to of this motel.	
A. check in B. rent	
C. check out D. arrive	
13. Since Frank had a, he decided to go to the clinic for a shot.	
A. basketball B. fever	
C. broken leg D. headache	
14. Both Grace and Jennifer have to him already.	
A. spoken B. speaking	
C. spoke D. speaks	
15 you always exercise, you must be very healthy person.	
A. For B. Since	
C. When D. Before	

考試科目:英文

所別:各系所

第 2/頁

註:本次考試 不可以參考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。

〈接前真〉

第二部份:段落填空

本部份共 10 題,包括二個段落,每個段落各含 5 個空格。請就試題冊上 A、B、C、D 四個選項中選出最適 合題意的字或詞,標示在答案卷上。

Questions 16-20

Letter of Complaint

To Whom It May Concern:

Last weekend, I (16) the 307 bus from Chungshiao East Road to Nanking East Road. I am writing now to complain <u>(17)</u> the bus driver.

<u>(18)</u> only did he drive dangerously but he also talked on his mobile phone. When I <u>(19)</u> out that it was illegal to do so, he told me that was none of my business. I do not, however, agree with him. As the driver of the bus, he is responsible for the  $\underline{(20)}$  of all the passengers. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

- 16. A. takes
  - B. taken
  - C. took
  - D. will take
- 17. A. about
  - B. for
  - C. with
  - D. at
- 18. A. But
  - B. And
    - C. Still
    - D. Not

- 19. A. said
  - B. understood
  - C. told
  - D. pointed
- 20. A. life
  - B. time
  - C. safety
  - D. fares

Questions 21-25

You've Come a Long Way

In the <u>(21)</u>, it was uncommon for a woman to enter university. Women <u>(22)</u> home and took care of children instead. In addition to raising kids, they cleaned house and cooked for their husbands. (23) woman were not married at an early age, everybody in their family was concerned about them.

Nowadays, women are not only becoming teachers and nurses but also professors and doctors. Furthermore, they are <u>(24)</u> companies, flying airplanes and even entering the government. Like most women will tell you, there (25) anything a man can do that a woman cannot.

- 21. A. past
  - B. future
  - C. time
  - D. day
- 22. A. stays
  - B. staying
  - C. stay

  - D. stayed
- 23. A. For
  - B. Still
  - C. And
  - D. If

- 24. A. bossing
  - B. working
  - C. running
  - D. having
- 25. A. aren't
  - B. isn't
  - C. couldn't
  - D. won't

第三部份:閱讀理解

本部份共 15 題,包含數段短文,每段短文後有數個相關問題。請就試題冊上 A、B、C、D 四個選項中選出 最適合者,標示在答案卷上。

考試科目:英文

所别:各系所

第 3/3頁

註:本次考試 不可以參考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。

Questions 26-27

Important Message

Message for: James Lin Message from: Brian Messier Date: Monday, August 21<sup>st</sup>

Time: 1:55pm

Mr. Messier wants to postpone tomorrow's lunch to this coming Friday, August 25<sup>th</sup>. He wants to make it for the same time and place. If you can't make it, please call him and let him know.

--Sandra

26. When does Mr. Messier want to have lunch?

- A. On Friday, August 25th.
- B. On Monday, August 25<sup>th</sup>.
- C. On Friday, October 25<sup>th</sup>.
- D. On Tuesday, August 22<sup>nd</sup>.
- 27. Why did Sandra write the message?
  - A. To tell Mr. Lin that Mr. Messier will come at 1:55.
  - B. To tell Mr. Lin that Mr. Messier wants to change the time for lunch.
  - C. To tell Mr. Lin that Mr. Messier is coming to town.
- D. To tell Mr. Lin that Mr. Messier doesn't want to have lunch this week.

Question 28

Please Post this Notice...

ATTN: All Students

Can you sing? Can you dance? Do you have a loud voice? Well then, we need you! Auditions begin next week.

Don't be shy. Besides your dignity, what have you got to lose?

Date: Monday Time: Noon

Place: The School Gymnasium

- 28. What will students most likely be trying out for?
  - A. A basketball team
  - B. A job in the cafeteria
  - C. A performance
  - D. A math team

Questions 29-31

Harry and Tim are at the Taoyuan Airport, looking at the departures' board.

CKS AIRPORT DEPARTURES' BOARD INTERNATIONAL FLIGHTS

#### DESTINATION TIME Los Angeles 11:15am New York 11:30am Bangkok 11:40am Tokyo 11:55am Singapore 12:20pm San Francisco 12:45pm Seattle 1:05pm Vancouver 1:15pm Sydney 1:30pm

29. Harry is flying to San Francisco. What time is his flight?

A. 1:30pm

B. 11:30am

C. 12:45pm

D. 1:05pm

考試科目:英文

所別:各系所

註:本次考試 不可以參考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 〈孝子 刷 月〉

30. Tim's flight leaves at 11:55. What city is he going to?

A. Bangkok

B. New York

C. Vancouver

D. Tokyo

31. Flights are departing for all of the following destinations EXCEPT.

A. San Diego

B. Sydney

C. Singapore

D. Seattle

Question 32-34

#### Value of an Education

Over dinner last night, my father asked me if I had decided what I wanted to study in university. I told him that I wasn't sure. Then, after a few minutes, I added: "I guess I don't really care either. I just want to study something that will help me earn a lot of money after I graduate."

My father looked over at me and I could tell he was not happy. "If you want to make a lot of money, I suggest you quit school right now and work hard. I don't want you to waste another minute in school."

"What are you talking about?" I asked. My father was an educated man. He always seemed to value a good education.

"Go to university to learn something. Don't miss the opportunity," he said. "Remember that most people in the world don't have this kind of chance."

- 32. When they were eating, what did the speaker's father ask him?
  - A. What kind of job he wanted.
  - B. If he had some money.
  - C. What he wanted to major in.
  - D. Where the university was.
- 33. Why did the writer's father look unhappy?
  - A. The writer said that he didn't plan to go to university.
  - B. The writer said that he didn't care about making money.
  - C. The writer said something very impolite.
  - D. The writer said he only cared about how much money he would earn.
- 34. A lot of people in the world don't have the chance \_\_\_\_\_
  - A. to talk to their fathers often.
  - B. to go to university.
  - C. to make a lot of money.
  - D. to work in the bank.

Question 35-37

### Christmas in America

In the United States, Christmas is an important holiday. Since it is the longest vacation of the year, it is also the most popular. Students usually get about three weeks off while workers have at least seven days to rest. For Christmas, people spend a lot of time watching television, buying expensive presents, singing badly and eating until they feel sick.

Sadly, a lot of people seem to be forgetting the true meaning of Christmas. Traditionally, Christmas was held to celebrate the birth of Jesus. In his life, Jesus called upon people to open their hearts to the poor. These days, Christmas seems to exist more for people to receive gifts they don't need than it does to spread the message of Jesus.

One can only wonder what Jesus would think if he were alive today. He would probably wonder what an old man in the red suit had to do with his birthday.

- 35. Why is Christmas an important holiday?
  - A. It is important to people because it is long.
  - B. It's important because there is a lot of beautiful snow.
  - C. It is important because there's lots of delicious food.
  - D. It is important because people could sing songs.

考試科目:英文

所別:各系所

第 5/頁

註:本次考試 不可以参考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。

- 36. A long time ago, Christmas was held \_\_\_\_\_
  - A. to remember how poor Jesus was.
  - B. to wish Jesus was still alive.
  - C. to celebrate Jesus' birthday.
  - D. to dance and sing with Jesus.
- 37. How does the writer of this story seem?
  - A. Happy.

B. Excited.

C. Critical.

D. Cold.

Questions 38-40

### I Hate Needles

In my free time, I love to go jogging. I usually run on the track at the National Taiwan University. It is an important part of my life. On average, I run five times a week. When it is raining, I go to my gym and run inside instead.

Last year, I hurt my knee. After looking at it, the doctor frowned and said: "You must rest for at least a month." Imagine my pain. I'm not talking about the trouble my knee was giving me. I'm talking about not being able to run. I was so depressed.

Then, my friend Walter suggested that I give acupuncture(針灸) a try. I was nervous at first, especially when I saw those long needles Chinese doctors use. "What are you going to do with those?" I asked, getting ready to run away faster than I had ever run before.

"Relax," he smiled. To my surprise, I felt nothing. Furthermore, I was running again in a couple of weeks. This time, I was running out of love, not for fear.

- 38. What did the writer do when it was raining?
  - A. He took a rest.
  - B. He ran inside.
  - C. He went to the National Taiwan Track.
  - D. He got depressed.
- 39. What happened to the writer last year?
  - A. He hurt his knee.
  - B. He met Walter.
  - C. He got into trouble.
  - D. He got sick.
- 40. What did Walter suggest that the writer do?
  - A. He suggested that he rest for a month.
  - B. Walter said that he should find a new hobby.
  - C. He said he shouldn't be depressed.
  - D. Walter suggested that he try acupuncture.